

PRESS RELEASE

Mayor Stephen Juba

TIME WINNIPEG 196

To commemorate the 100th Anniversary of our Province, City Council undertook to construct a \$757,000.00 Centennial Swimming Pool, located at Dufferin & Sinclair Avenue (Old Exhibition Grounds).

Although the Pool has been in operation for some months. City Council decided to permit free swimming to children on Thursday, September 3rd, from 10.00 a.m. to 6.00 p.m. and to adults from 6.30 p.m. to 9.00 p.m.

At 9.30 a.m. preceding the free swimming a brief ceremony will take place when the Manitoba Centennial Corporation will present a cheque to the City for the sum of \$257,000.00 as the Provincial contribution to the project.

Dignitaries from the Centennial Corporation, Provincial Government, School Board, City and Community Centres and others will be present.

Everyone in attendance will receive a Manitoba Centennial Pin.

Should there be a turn away attendance for the occasion the Chairman of the Manitoba Centennial Corporation, Mr. Maitland B. Steinkopf, Q.C., has agreed to donate 1,000 children's admission tickets, good on any week day, during the month of September.

Coffee & doughnutswill be served to participating guests and members of the news media.